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Dear Fellow Soldiers of the Cross,                                                                           January 2024 

Greetings from South Korea! The Month of December has been very exciting at Lighthouse 

Baptist Church. We have had several visitors who have returned and have been attending 

services regularly. Our prayer is for them to become a part of our Church membership and begin 

serving in ministry. There is a constant need for new members to replace outgoing members who 

will be rotating back to the United States next summer.  

 

One new family that has been attending the services is the Kessner family. Chris and Bria 

recently arrived in Korea and will be here for two years. Bria’s sister Kristen is visiting from 

New York City. During the invitation of the first service Kristen attended she raised her hand 

concerning salvation. After the services, I was able to talk with her and make an appointment 

with her. The following Friday we met in my office and I had the blessed privilege of leading 

Kristen to the Lord. On December 24, Kristen took the first step of obedience in a believer’s life 

and was baptized. Please pray for Kristen’s spiritual growth.  

 

Thank you for praying for our Christmas music program. Our small choir did a wonderful job in 

honoring the Lord Jesus Christ. It was a blessing to have over 12 first-time visitors in our 

Christmas Eve service. After the service, we had a Church-wide finger food fellowship. 

On Christmas day Sue prepared a delicious dinner for some of our members who were away 

from family. We had a wonderful time of fellowship!    

 

Please continue to pray for our Gospel Saturation Saturdays. As we mentioned in our last prayer 

letter we were able to purchase an 11-passenger van that will help in our outreach efforts. We 

have a rotating church and a rotating community so we can evangelize thousands of people each 

year with the Gospel. May each of you have a Blessed New Year! 
                                                                                              Bruce & Sue Rosko 
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